
The Encyclopedia of Life (EOL) is a free international website that ultimately aims to cover every living 
species on Earth, with a page built for each species.  “An exciting part of EOL is that it is not only for the  
species which we know today, but also for all those species yet be discovered,” says Dr Marie Studer, EOL’s 
Learning and Education Director. NatureGate met Marie Studer in September 2009 in Kassel, Germany to 
discuss her ideas on biodiversity, EOL, and our work at NatureGate.

Encyclopedia of Life – a project where every single species is important

The Encyclopedia of Life (EOL) is a free international website that ultimately aims to cover every living 
species on Earth, with a page built for each species.  “An exciting part of EOL is that it is not only for the  
species which we know today, but also for all those species yet be discovered,” says Dr Marie Studer, EOL’s 
Learning and Education Director. Studer stresses the importance of getting everyone involved in such an 
ambitious project.  “Hopefully people will enjoy a sense of excitement and the joy of discovery as they also  
look around outside and discover living things,” she adds. One major challenge is to get people to 
understand that our knowledge of biodiversity is far from complete, since there are countless species 
unknown to science and unrecognizable even to experts. “If you ask people about biodiversity, I think they  
believe that we know everything there is to know.  They believe that everything has either been found, or  
gone extinct,” explains Studer. 

One of the biggest challenges is to make the discovery and recognition of new species fun again. New 
generations need new ways to learn. “We have to think – how can we make such experiences enjoyable to  
younger generations today?” says Studer, who believes that EOL and NatureGate are both tools that can 
encourage young people to get interested in biodiversity. “The first step is to know what you are looking at,  
how species live, where they live, whether you have a chance to see something new. Without such help,  
nobody can get started.”

EOL so far has content aggregated for about 10% of the 1.9 million species known to science, so there is still 
plenty of work to do before all known species have significant content on the EOL website. The initiative 
will not be able to succeed without international interest and cooperation. Though the documentation 
process is very important, education is also needed. EOL is searching for suitable partners with innovative 
educational tools and ideas about how to make such work fun, and how to support and motivate students 
and other citizens to contribute – and maybe even discover new species themselves! 

It is of the utmost importance to get the public interested in issues such as biodiversity and sustainability. 
EOL and NatureGate both work according to the shared principle that it is vital for people to understand 
both the significance of biodiversity, and how they can help to protect it.

Read more about EOL: http://www.eol.org 

Visit the new EOL Learning and Education site:  http://education.eol.org

About Marie Studer: http://education.eol.org/who/our_team

http://www.eol.org/

